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March 26, 1998 

The Very Reverend Father Vahan Hovhanessian, Pastor 
St. Leon Armenian Church 
12-61 Saddle River Road 
Fair Lawn, NJ 07410 

Dear Father Vahan: 

We have reviewed your 1997 Annual Report and the accompanying documents 
and found the following deficiency in your report . 

1. According to Bylaw 14B, double the amount of vacancies should appear 
on the ballot. This was not the case. Please make every effort in next 
year ' s election to comply with this Bylaw. 

We otherwise approve of the elections of your new Parish Council members 
listed below: 

Richard Dabagian 
Gregory Ashbahi an 
Sandra Leitner 
John Vaniskhian 
Nancy Burdman 

Please send us the names, addresses and telephone numbers ofthe new officers 
of your Parish Counci I. 

We pray that the Holy Spirit guides you and your new Council in leading your 
parish during this year ahead and that the Gospel of Christ inspires all the 
works you undertake for the glory of God . 

With prayers, 

Archbishop Khajag Barsamian 
Primate 


